
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 January 3, 2024      
 
 
 
Neeli Bendapudi, Ph.D. 
President 
The Pennsylvania State University 
201 Old Main 
University Park, PA 16802-1589 
 
 Re:  Tax Deductibility of Charitable Contributions to 
  The Pennsylvania State University 
  Tax Identification No.:  24-6000-376 
 
Dear Dr. Bendapudi: 
 
 As Vice President and General Counsel of The Pennsylvania State University, I am 
providing an opinion with regard to the University’s tax-exempt status and the deductibility of 
contributions to the University. 
 
 The Pennsylvania State University is the Land Grant University of the Commonwealth of 
Pennsylvania.  It has provided programs in instruction, research, and public service in accord 
with the Charter of the University for over one hundred and fifty years.  The Pennsylvania State 
University is an instrumentality of the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, providing the essential 
government function of higher education.  Section 115 of the Internal Revenue Code provides 
that “income derived from the exercise of any essential governmental function” is exempt from 
Federal Income Tax.  As such, The Pennsylvania State University is tax-exempt under Section 
115 of the Internal Revenue Code.  This tax-exempt status granted under Section 115 precludes 
any requirement of obtaining any additional specific exemption under Internal Revenue Code 
Section 501(c)(3). 
 
 The University is not a private foundation by virtue of the exemptions in Section 
509(a)(1) and (2).  Because the University has not sought tax-exempt status under Section 
501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code, it has not formally established its non-private 
foundation status with the Internal Revenue Service. 
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 Contributions to The Pennsylvania State University are deductible against the taxable 
income of individuals, corporations and other taxpayers, subject to various limitations, for 
Federal Income Tax purposes by virtue of Internal Revenue Code 170(c) and 170(b)(1)(A)(ii), 
and the applicable regulations thereunder. 
 
 Enclosed is a copy of a letter dated September 9, 1949, to the University from the 
United States Treasury Department to the effect described above. 
 
 This opinion letter may be disclosed to any person or distributed in any manner the 
University shall deem appropriate. 
 
      Sincerely, 

 

 
      Tabitha R. Oman  
      Vice President and General Counsel  
      The Pennsylvania State University 
 
Enclosure 
 
cc: John W. Hanold 

Jennifer L. Jacobs 
 James Krogmeier 

David J. Lieb 
David McGoron 
Zack Moore 
Andrew Read 
Justin Schwartz 
Michael Wade Smith 
Virginia Teachey 

 Sara Thorndike 
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